
December 5th Minutes 

 

Attended by:  Anne Revers, Amy Buchanen, Angel White, Lisa Pollan, Shelli Willcoxon 

Called to Order at 6:30pm 

Kindness Committee Report (Lisa Pollan and Angel White): 

Lisa will create a sign up genius tonight for Birthday/Holiday treats for teachers for next Monday.  

Mr. Tomjack agreed to send an email tomorrow morning highlighting that and the Holiday 

Hurrah.  Discussion was had on what events the Kindness committee will do for the rest of the 

year and the budget requested. 

1. Holiday Lunch--will be part of the Holiday Hurrah budget which was set at $500.  Lisa 

will call and arrange catering with Bravo! 

2. Conference Dinners in February (they typically bring in catered food/main dish for one of 

the dinners each time--this budget is included in the staff meetings which are also 

catered in and set at $1000) 

3. Teacher Appreciation week will be Apr 30-May 4.  Budget set at $1500.  Lisa will work 

with Angel and Victoria to show them what to do so they can take over the committee on 

their own next year. 

 

Family Dinners Report (Shelli Willcoxon): 

$100 was received from Dairy Chef and $40 from the HyVee shopping night.  Decided the 

shopping night was not as lucrative as other family dinners and suggestions were made to do 

Chipotle which donates 50% and Runza who donate proceeds from ALL sales.  We will make 

sure Vicki Johnson knows about those options. 

 

Recycling Update (Amy Buchanan): 

We selected Papillion Sanitation and they will deliver the bins this week.  Collection will be 

weekly and we can recycle any materials although we will focus on paper at first until we can 

educate everyone on how and what to properly recycle.  The budget for that will be $500 per 

year.  The EGMS staff will assume responsibility for emptying the individual bins in rooms. 

 

Holiday Hurrah Update (Anne Revers): 

We haven’t received any envelope donations and only 15 paypal donations so far.  Mr. Tomjack 

will include that as the headliner in his email tomorrow.  Anne will boost the FB post as well.  

Discussion was had on whether “going paperless” this year was beneficial.  We will evaluate at 

the end of the campaign for next year.  We addressed and signed cards during the meeting and 

the committee will meet and distribute the money during the last week before Christmas break. 

 

Apparel: 

Mr. Tomjack requested we donate any leftover apparel to be used as incentives for people to 

“like and share” the new EGMS facebook page that will be coming out in January.  Cynthia Ray 

was contacted about this.   

 

Meeting finished at 7:00pm 


